
 
 

 

 

Chain-Up Station Project 
PROJECT OVERVIEW 
The Colorado Department of Transportation, along with Zak 
Dirt, have started the chain up station project along CO 285 
near Grant. The 2nd phase of the project will start in Summer 
2023 on CO 9 near Alma. Work is expected to be completed by 
September 2023. 

The project will create a safe pullout location off the 
roadway for truckers and travelers to put chains on when 
the chain law is in effect. The chain stations will make it 
easier for truckers and travelers to comply with the law during 
icy and snow-packed conditions. Advanced warning signs and 
adequate lighting will be installed to improve visibility and 
wayfinding for the drivers.  The addition of the chain up 
stations will allow CDOT Maintenance to concentrate on snow 
removal operations instead of mobilizing equipment to move 
stranded vehicles that have lost traction out of the way of traffic. 

 

PROJECT SCHEDULE & LOCATION 
Week of August 15 -19 
 
Grant Chain Station-MP 208.8 to 209.4 

 

TRAFFIC IMPACTS  
Speeds will be reduced to 40 MPH on the westbound lane. Crews 
are working on the shoulder excavating and hauling off dirt. 
 
Monday through Friday, from 7 am to 7 pm.  
 
CONTACT INFORMATION 
Contact the project team with questions or concerns or if you 
would like to receive construction updates. 
 
Phone: (719) 367-5148 
Email: r2chainupstation@gmail.com 
Project Webpage: www.codot.gov/projects/park-county-chain-up-stations 


